To Whom It May Concern; 20 November, 2017

I am writing to enthusiastically recommend Mr. Jason C. Perez for a position as a senior
graphic artist / industrial artist and project leader. Jason is a man of exceptional vision,
creativity, enthusiasm and dedication. | had the great pleasure of working with Jason
through most of 2016 and early 2017, and | am quite certain that his exceptional
creative talents and drive would provide great benefit to any project he undertakes.

| am a member of the Board of Directors of the Flight Path Museum and Learning
Center in Los Angeles, CA. In late 2015 the museum began a project to develop and
install a new gallery dedicated to the history of space flight and space exploration. |
was placed in charge of that project. While | was assembling the creative team to
execute the project, a mutual acquaintance introduced me to Jason. After a short
discussion, it was very clear that he had not only the creative skills, but also the vision
and enthusiasm to lead the design and development of the gallery displays and
graphical content.

Jason immediately embraced our vision for the gallery, developed it and extended it
further to provide a cohesive and flowing display concept. After presenting his concepts
to the museum Board and securing its approval, Jason went on to research technical
details of the display graphics, to search for or create numerous images and diagrams
to populate the gallery graphics, and to help draft, coordinate and finalize the text to
accompany the graphics. In all Jason created over 100 individual graphics and display
pieces that now form the heart of the museum’s Space Exploration Gallery, which has
quickly become one of the museum’s most popular venues. | have included two
photographs; more are available on request.

I am extremely impressed by Jason’s creative and technical skills, his insight and

determination and his boundless enthusiasm and wit. | highly recommend him for any
position that will challenge him and employ his remarkable skills.

Please feel free to contact me at any time.

SO

Stephen M. Soukup
Colonel, USAF (Retired)

Member, Board of Directors
Flight Path Museum and Learning Center

Tobori@aol.com
(310)850-4026
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